Site visit report:  Institute for Social Work 
Anirban Dasgupta & Sharmistha Majumdar

ASHA-Cornell’s Anirban Dasgupta and Sharmistha Majumdar visited the Institute for Social Work school in Kolkata this winter

Asha Cornell has been funding projects, coordinated by the Institute of Social Work (ISW), Kolkata, for the past 3 years. The ISW was founded in 1978, initially as an endeavor to empower women and has since explored other areas of social development like literacy and vocational training. We have funded ISW-supported schools in Barasat and Kidderpore and have received a new proposal for funding non-formal education centers in Baruipur. 

In January 2002, we visited the Kidderpore and Baruipur centers. The Kidderpore school, located in the dock area of Kolkata city, has 3 main sections: a tailoring school for girls, a coaching center for girls of classes 1 to 12, and a center for children who have not yet been admitted to school or are school dropouts. Both the teaching centers had a really high attendance rate on that day, and the students were enjoying the classes. It was great talking to the children and getting to know from them how much they loved coming to meet their friends and the teacher. The children gifted Asha-Cornell with some of their beautiful paintings. The tailoring school is a vocational training center where the girls get trained to make soft toys, bags, aprons etc, which sell at the local stores and at various textile Fairs.

Next, we went to visit the Baruipur center, which was built around a once-functional textile center (“Tant”). ISW revived this in an attempt to train the local people in the “tant” trade. Once this center was flourishing, ISW, in an attempt to do away with the illiteracy problem in the local villages, decided to build a non-formal education center. They managed to acquire some land from the local Panchayat and built a permanent house. Now, the two-storeyed building houses separate classes for students who have not yet been admitted to schools, as well as for students from local schools who need help and encouragement with their studies.  We were entertained with some beautiful song and dance performances from the children and even managed to play some games with them. 

Overall, we think, that the ISW is truly playing a commendable role in running these education centers, mainly by encouraging and inspiring the underprivileged children by adopting non-formal and very innovative approaches. All the teachers in the training centers, and more importantly for the children’s centers, are extremely motivated and admirably trained either by the “Barefoot Teachers Training Program” run by Loreto School, Calcutta or have been groomed by ISW themselves.  We truly recommend sustained funding to help ISW continue its noble endeavor.

